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WORKFORCE INVESTMENT BOARD

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING 

January 09, 2014 – 2:00pm
Comprehensive Center Large Conference Room – Clemson, SC

Members Present:
Danny Brothers


Trent Acker


Richard Blackwell


Burriss Nelson



Robert Halfacre
Members Absent:

Ronnie Booth



Richard Blackwell
Staff Present:

Jennifer Kelly



Brandi Runion


Ronnie Allen

Patty Manley



Sharon Crite


Windy Graham
Reneé Murdock
Guests:

Rick Cothran



Cheryl Stanton


Russell Johnson


Rebecca Battle-Bryant
I. Call to Order

Chair Danny Brothers called the meeting to order announcing a quorum was present to conduct business of the committee and the meeting was being recorded.
II. Approval of Minutes (10/30/13)

The minutes from the October 30, 2013 meeting were included in the meeting packet. Chair Brothers called for any corrections or amendments to the minutes.  

ACTION TAKEN:  A motion was made by Trent Acker to approve the minutes as submitted, second by Richard Blackwell.  Burriss Nelson wished to abstain from the vote since he was not present at the October 30, 2013 meeting. The motion carried with a majority vote.

III. Approval of WorkLink Region SC Works Operations Plan
Ronnie Allen referred to page 3 of the meeting packet and provided a brief overview of the Executive Summary stating this is a required element of the SC Works OneStop Certification, was approved by the Workforce Skills & Education Committee in December 2013, submitted to the State at the end of December 2013 and is being submitted to the Executive Committee for approval.

ACTION TAKEN:  A motion from the Workforce Skills & Education Committee to approve the Operations Plan as presented and submitted, second by Trent Acker.  Motion carried with a unanimous vote.
IV. SC Works Center Update
Ronnie Allen referred to pages 3-5 of the meeting packet stating this information was being offered as a refresher for the Executive Committee on the OneStop Center delivery system and directive as stated in the Executive Summary as outlined by the Workforce Investment Act; the WorkLink Region service delivery model; and the Services offered.

Jennifer Kelly referred to pages 6-11 of the meeting packet and provided an update on the numbers of participants presenting at the Centers and the Adult & Dislocated Worker services being provided in the Centers in our three county service region.
V. Tabled Motion (10/30/13 Meeting)

ACTION:  Chair Brothers called for an adoption of a motion to take from the table and open for discussion the item tabled at the October 30, 2013 meeting. Motion seconded by Burriss Nelson.  Tabled motion was taken from table and opened for discussion.
Committee members held discussion regarding the proposed new program opportunity as presented by Rick Cothran at the October 30, 2013 Executive Committee meeting. Based on the email from Rick Cothran, included in the meeting packet as information, it was noted that Mr. Cothran has given additional presentations of this program with revisions – none of which Executive Committee members have had the opportunity to view.
Ronnie Allen noted that this proposed program would be a duplication of efforts stating the Workforce Development Alliance would be the sole source to request for waivers from the DOL and to develop & provide cross training for all partner agencies.

Several Executive Committee members agreed this would be a duplication of efforts.  Several questions were raised as to how this proposed new program opportunity will better what we are currently doing for workforce development in our service region; can WIA funds be put into a program such as this; what are the WIA regulations; what is the possibility that waivers can and will be obtained from DOL.  There was also a concern raised as to the validity of all the funding components as proposed in Mr. Cothran’s presentation.  

ACTION TAKEN: Burriss Nelson made a motion to respond to Mr. Rick Cothran that the Executive Committee respectfully indicates that the Workforce Investment Board will not be participating in the proposed program opportunity as requested, second by Richard Blackwell.  The motion carried with a unanimous voice vote.

VI. Other Business
Ronnie Allen referred to the Strategic Plan which was included in the October 30, 2013 meeting packet and reported the Strategic Plan ends June 30, 2014 therefore we will need to look at writing a new plan.  Mr. Allen requested that the Executive Committee and WIB will need to make a decision as to how this will be addressed.

Mr. Allen also reported the SCWorks Business Services Plan for OneStop Certification is being required and that we are awaiting guidance on how to proceed.
VII. Adjournment
Respectfully submitted by: Patty Manley, Office Manager
Executive Meeting – January 09, 2014
Page 1

